



June 3, 2022

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Mr. Butts:

The Postal Service proposes establishment of the National Performance Assessment (NPA) indicators for Fiscal Year 2023. The Postal Service, in accordance with Title 39 U.S. Code § 1004, invites NAPS to directly participate in the planning of the NPA to include development of the indicators, targets, thresholds and scorecards.

Inclusion of the management associations in the development of the NPA will help the planning team in finalizing the material for presentation to the Board of Governors and have the NPA goals announced to employees in October 2022.

This invitation is extended to you to be part of the planning team. The initial meetings will be held at the William F. Bolger Center in Potomac, Maryland on June 9-10, 2022. Additional meeting dates are being planned so as not to affect attendance at your national convention.

Please contact me as soon as possible to discuss your intentions with NAPS's participation among the NPA planning team.

If you prefer to send a designee and/or have a second participant from NAPS to join the team, please let me know so we can discuss accommodations.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely

Bruce A. Nicholson

Manager

Labor Relations Policy Administration